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Mark your calendar for upcoming events (see Upcoming Events section below 
for further details). 

• March 31, 2021 Janet Andersen Award nominations due 
• April 24, 2001 Executive Board Meeting 
• June 11-13, 2021 (tentative) Mid-Career Faculty Development Workshop 
• July 9-11, 2021 (tentative) Workshop for Early Career Success 
• November 5-6, 2021 Biological Sciences and Psychology Undergraduate Research 

Symposium at the University of Chicago 
• November 12-13, 2021 Physical Sciences, Mathematics and Computer Science 

Undergraduate Research Symposium at Washington University, Saint Louis 

Comments from the Director 

It is a truth universally acknowledged that 2020 was a year unlike 
any other. * This not only affected our social lives, our teaching, and 
our learning but also our research. In my case we had planned 
multiple drone flights over coastal dunes.  On a typical autumn we 
would have also monitored wind and sand transport in the dunes 
during storms.  These activities require cooperation between groups 
of people in the lab and field and were cancelled as coronavirus 
numbers began to climb again.  Instead most of my research time has 
been spent alone in front of the computer in my home office using 
meteorological data from past storms to theoretically model the 
impact of storm patterns on the distribution of dune growth and 
migration along the Great Lakes.  Adapting a research program to the conditions of the pandemic 
was a common theme in the student talks and posters during our 2020 virtual undergraduate 
research symposia.  It is worth noting that science and mathematics has had to cope with 
conditions caused by epidemics in the past. In 1665 a young Isaac Newton fled Cambridge for 
Woodbridge Farm in order to escape an outbreak of the plaque.  There he continued his 
investigations into calculus, optics and mechanics, making tremendous progress in isolation.  It is 
also interesting that the first scientific journals, the Philosophical Transactions of the Royal 
Society and the Mémories de l’Académie des Sciences, date from the plaque years of 1665 and 
1666.  Thus, as we carry on our work this year we are following the examples of our 
predecessors.  



The pandemic also affected almost all of the activities of the Midstates Consortium.  Our 
executive committee meeting and both of our undergraduate research symposia went virtual.  We 
suspended the dues paid by our institutional members for this academic year.  Two planned 
faculty development workshops were rescheduled from the summer of 2020 to 2021.  No 
consultations or seminar speakers happened during the autumn of the 2020-2021 academic year 
and none are planned for the spring.  The effect of the pandemic on our programs will be a main 
theme of this newsletter. 

*apologies to Jane Austin 

The 2021 Janet Andersen Lecture Award Nominations: 

Nominations for the 2021 Janet Andersen Lecture Award are due March 
31, 2021. See the link on the Midstates website 
(https://mathsciconsortium.org/janet-andersen-award) for complete 
information regarding nomination criteria and the information to be 
submitted.  Congratulations to Dr. Leah Chase Professor of Biology and 
Chemistry at Hope College and Dr. James Doyle, Professor of Physics at 
Macalester College for being selected as the 2020 Janet Anderson 
Lecture Award recipients. The September 2020 newsletter (Vol. 13, No. 
2) has their biographical information. 

Upcoming Events 

Executive Board Meeting:  The executive committee has decided to hold a virtual meeting 
this year, rather than risk meeting in person.  The meeting will be on Saturday, April 24.  

Faculty Workshops:  It is still unclear whether it will be safe or possible to hold in-person 
workshops this summer.  We are tentatively planning two workshops.  However, a final decision 
on these will not be made until the end of March. 

Mid –Career Faculty Development Workshop (June 11-13) Gustavus Adolphus College   
The middle-career stage, the time between earning tenure and verbalizing a retirement timeline, 
can be the longest and most challenging stage for many faculty. This workshop will provide 
structured time for faculty to reflect on the middle stages of their career and to identify future 
professional opportunities related to teaching, scholarship and service. Through discussion, 
reflection and interaction with each other, participants will set goals, shape strategies and 
develop an action-oriented agenda for the next 3 to 5 years. If we are able to hold a live 
workshop, registration will open up on the MCMS website in early April. 

Workshop for Early Career Success (July 9-11) Gustavus Adolphus College  
This workshop is open to early career faculty, post-docs and senior graduate students and will 
follow the format of our successful early career workshops from previous years. Peer coaching 



and deep-listening experiences will help participants to structure an individualized strategic 
action plan that will be a guide for personal, meaningful and rewarding career development. If 
we are able to hold a live workshop, registration will open up on the MCMS website in 
early April. 

Undergraduate Research Symposia: It is our hope that we will be able to host in-person 
undergraduate research symposia by November 2021.  Should travel restriction or safety issues 
make it necessary, we can switch to a virtual format.  Our tentative schedule is: 

Biological Sciences and Psychology Symposium will be at the University of Chicago on 
November 5 and 6.  The on-line application will be available on the Consortium web site 
(http://mathsciconsortium.org) from August 23 – September 27. 

Physical Sciences, Mathematics and Computer Science Symposium will be at Washington 
University Saint Louis on November 12 and 13. The on-line application will be available on the 
Consortium web site (http://mathsciconsortium.org) from August 23 – September 27.  

 

2020 Virtual Undergraduate Research Symposia 

 
 An example of a poster on our ForgaerOne Symposium page for the Biological Sciences 
 and Psychology Undergraduate Research Symposium. 

Overview: Our 2020 undergraduate research symposia were held virtually using the ForagerOne 
Symposium web platform.  ForagerOne’s mission “is to create networks and tools that promote 
and accelerate research globally, at all levels, in every field”.  Among their goals is the creation 
of virtual infrastructure to further undergraduate research.  Symposium is ForagerOne’s platform 
for virtual conferences.  Using Symposium we created web pages for each of our two research 
symposia.   Students presenting posters were able to upload their posters, along with an optional 

http://mathsciconsortium.org/
http://mathsciconsortium.org/


short video, to the conference web page.  Anyone registered for the conference could send 
comments or questions about the poster to the student.  In an attempt to replicate the one on one, 
in-person experience of our previous poster sessions, we modified the regular symposium format 
to include a link to a google meet session in which the student would be available to run through 
their poster and answer questions.   

Each of the symposia included a series of concurrent sessions in which students delivered talks 
on their research.  Each session ran from 90 to 100 minutes and contained four to five talks.  
Sessions were moderated by either a faculty member from a Midstates Consortium school or a 
graduate student from The University of Chicago.  Students interested in giving talks were asked 
to upload their abstracts along with optional supplementary material.  Each description contained 
a link to the session at which the student gave their talk.  The talks occurred via Zoom.  

 

 An example of the information page for a student talk on our ForgaerOne Symposium 
 page for the Physical Sciences, Mathematics, and Computer Science Undergraduate 
 Research Symposium. 

Biological and Psychological Sciences Symposium: The web pages for this conference, 
containing the links to all student posters and descriptions of student talks, can be accessed at  
https://symposium.foragerone.com/mcmsbsp .   The symposium began on Friday October 30 
with a panel discussion on graduate school titled Graduate Programs and Fellowship 
Opportunities, organized by Dr. Vicky Prince, the dean and director of Graduate Affairs at the 
University of Chicago Biosciences Program.  In addition to Dr. Prince the panel consisted of Dr. 
Nichole Fazio, Director of the College Center for Research, and University of Chicago graduate 
students Keven Dooley, Caleb Sponheim, Nicole Ladd, BrookeWeigel and Abhinav Srinath, all 

https://symposium.foragerone.com/mcmsbsp


of whom had attended Midstates schools as undergraduates.  The panel began with a discussion 
of funding opportunities followed by a panel in which the graduate students described their 
graduate school experiences and answered questions from the audience.   Not counting the 
panelists a total of 53 people attended the graduate school panel discussion.   

 

 

The Saturday program began at 8:30 central time, October 31 with the Janet Andersen Lecture 
Award in Biological Sciences and Psychology. The lecture titled “Chance favors the prepared 
mind: Navigating a life in the sciences” was delivered by Professor Leah Chase of Hope College.  
In her lecture Dr. Chase reviewed her scientific career using it to illustrate the nature of scientific 
discovery.  The Janet Anderson Lecture was followed by 3 concurrent oral sessions in which 13 
students gave a total of 12 talks.  The moderators of the sessions were University of Chicago 
graduate students Jacob Cooper, Mariah Scott, and Robert Gruener. The morning poster session, 
which followed the oral sessions, had nineteen students presenting a total of 17 posters.  Two 
concurrent afternoon oral sessions, moderated by University Graduate Students Katie Aracena 
and Jacob Decker, followed a lunch break.  In these sessions 8 students gave a total of 8 talks.  
The symposium finished with the afternoon poster session in which 14 posters were presented by 
a total of 17 students.  Altogether the Biological and Psychological Sciences symposium gave 57 
students, representing 12 of our 13 institutions, a chance to present their research. A total of 122 
people registered for the conference and a total of 540 people (including registrants) visited the 
symposium’s web site. 



 

Physical Sciences, Mathematics and Computer Science: The Physical Sciences, Mathematics 
and Computer Science Symposium occurred on November 6 and 7 one week after the Biological 
Sciences and Psychology Symposium.  The web pages for this conference, containing links to all 
student posters and descriptions of student talks, can be accessed at 
https://symposium.foragerone.com/mcmspsmcs . A Friday afternoon panel discussion on 
graduate school, organized and moderated by Dr. John Bleeke of Washington University, started 
things off.  The panel was made up of 5 graduate students in chemistry, physics and 
mathematics: Lara Braverman, Mark Palmquist, Abbie Delawder, Cesiley King and Sanah Suri, 
and one postdoctoral fellow Arefeh Sherafati. The panel discussed the process of applying for 
graduate school and answered student questions. A total of 31 people attended the graduate 
school panel. 

The first event on Saturday morning was an address given by Professor James Doyle of 
Macalester College, the 2020 recipient of the Janet Andersen Lecture Award in Physical 
Sciences, Mathematics, and Computer Science.  Dr. Doyle’s lecture “How Can We Get to 100% 
Carbon Free Energy?” was based on his research in sustainable energy.  This was followed by 

https://symposium.foragerone.com/mcmspsmcs


five concurrent oral sessions during which 24 students gave 24 talks.  The session moderators 
were Professor Stuart Kurtz (University of Chicago), Graduate student Bipul Pandey (University 
of Chicago), Professor Paul Fisher (Macalester College), Emeritus Professsor Ed Hansen (Hope 
College), and Graduate Student Nanetta Pon (University of Chicago).  The oral sessions were 
followed by the morning poster sessions in which 17 students presented a total of 15 posters.  
The afternoon oral sessions came after a lunch break.  During 4 concurrent sessions 17 students 
presented 17 talks.   The moderators of these sessions were Professor Amanda Nienow 
(Gustavus Adolphus College), Emeritus Professor Ed Hansen (Hope College), Professor Sara 
Clifton (St. Olaf College), and Graduate Student Anuj Apte (University of Chicago).  This was 
followed by the first afternoon poster sessions in which 17 students presented a total of 17 
posters.  The symposium ended with the second afternoon poster sessions in which 16 students 
presented a total of 15 posters.  Altogether a total of 91 undergraduate students representing all 
13 of our member institutions presented their research at this symposium. 

Evaluation:  An evaluation form was sent to presenters, 
moderators and faculty research mentors involved in the 
symposium.  A total of 243 evaluations were sent out and a 
total of 34 were returned: a response rate of only 1.4 %.  
Despite the low response rate the comments on the form are 
our best indicators of what worked well and what worked less 
well during the symposia.  The most common comment was 
that the virtual symposia were not as good as in-person 
conferences.  Twenty two people answered the question 
“Would you recommend attending this virtual symposium to 
other undergraduates at your school?”.  Nineteen of the 
respondents would recommend the virtual symposium, one 
would not, and two were unsure. The graduate school 
workshops on Friday afternoon got a number of positive 
comments.  The fact that they were on-line made them 
potentially available to a wider number of students.  The 
websites for the conference got mixed reviews: some people 
found them well organized and easy to navigate while others  
found them confusing.  Low attendance was the main 
complaint.  This was especially true of the poster sessions; 
several presenters noted that no one visited their poster 
during their presentation time.  Boosting attendance will be 
our most critical challenge if we need to do virtual symposia 
in the future. 


